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Homecoming attracts 300 Alumni; 
'32 class celebrates 25th reunion 

An estimated 300 alumni attend­
ed the annual Homecoming, wind­
ing up the two-day get-together at 
the Alumni Luncheon following 
graduation May 30. 

Activities got underway with 
Alumni Chapel Wednesday, presid­
ed over by members of the '32 class, 
celebrating their 25th anniversary. 
The six members of the class 
present were introduced by Dr. Joe 
Pryor, president of the Alumni As­
sociation, who turned the program 
over to Sidney Ruby, emcee. 

Others present besides Ruby were 
Mrs. Myrtle Rowe, Bob Neil, F. H. 
Dunn, Mrs. Florence Cathcart, and 
Mrs. J. N. Armstrong. 

At noon members of all five-year 
classes held a joint luncheon at 
Roberson's Rendezvous. Seventy­
two alumni representing the classes 
of '32, '37, '42, '47, and '52 attend­
ed the luncheon with the class of 
'52 leading in the number of mem­
bers present. 

The Alumni Luncheon and annual 
business meeting were held in the 
College Dining Hall following grad­
uation on Thursday. President 
Pryor presided, the invocation was 
given by A. S. Croom, treasurer, 
and entertainment was furnished by 
the Harding Men's Quartet. 

Dr. Adrian Formby, second vice 
president, presided while new mem­
bers were presented for induction. 
Pryor, senior class sponsor, present­
ed the graduating seniors, and Dr. 
Clifton Ganus, chairman of the 
graduate council, presented the 
graduate students. 

Pryor announced the nominating 
committee for the selection of offi­
cers for 1958-60. Those appointed 
to the committee were Annie Mae 
Alston, chairman, '39, Rex Wester­
field, '49, Ordis Copeland, '46, Bula 
Moudy, '49, and Dale Larsen, '45. 

Attendance at the Luncheon was 
registered at 259. 

Six members of the '32 class were present Alumni Day to present the chapel program. 
Participants were (I. to r.) Bob Neil, Nashville, Tenn., Mrs. J. N. Armstrong, Searcy, 
Mrs. Myrtle Rowe, Searcy, Mrs. Florence Cathcart, Searcy, Sidney Ruby, Atkins, and 
F. H. Dunn, Little Rock. 

Hancock to head 
Y ork,Neb.,college 

Gene C. Hancock, Jr., '43, took 
over his duties as president of York 
College, York, Neb., on Jun~ 1. He 
was selected for thfs work when 
Harvey Childress, who was instru­
mental in securing the property at 
York for a college operated by mem­
bers of the church, was forced to 
resign because of his health. 

York has just completed its first 
year of operation. Several Harding 
alumni have administrative posi­
tions or are teaching at York. 

For the past several years Gene 
has been very active in Wichita, 
Kans. He has preached for the 
Northside Church and published the 
Christian Worker. He owns two 
business enterprises - the Gene 
Hancock Construction Company and 
the Mid-Western Auto Salvage 
Company. 

Gene married Marjorie Harwood, 
whom he met at Harding, and they 
have four children - Juanita Gene, 
12, John Harwood, 11, Ruth Ann, 4, 
and David Lee, 9 months. 



President's Corner 

By Dr. Joe Pryor 

Since the practice was begun several 
years ago of having the twenty-five 
year class take charge of the chapel 

program on Alumni Day all of the programs have 
beem very interesting to· me and each one has been 
unique. Such was the program provided by the class 
of 1932 on May 29. It included a brief history of the 
members of the class by Florence M. Cathcart, a look 
through the '32 Petit Jean by Robert Neil with some 
excellent educational philosophy included, a moving 
film of the mission work in Northern Rhodesia with 
narration by Myrtle Rowe, and reminiscings of her as­
sociations with Christian colleges by Mrs. J. N. Arm­
strong. 

Sidney Ruby al'l'anged and emceed the p rogram 
and made very timely comments. I appreciated very 
m uch the excellent job t hat Sidney did . Robert Neil 
led the singing an d F . H . Dunn r ead a passage of 
scr ipture and led in prayer . W alter Blake and his 
family were on the campus the day pr eceding but were 
unable to remain for Alumni Day. 

In the last issue of the Alumni Bulletin mention 
was made regarding th e decision of the board for 
Harding t o participate in inter collegiate basketball, 
baseball, track, and tenn.is beginning this fall. I 
would like to comment br iefly on this. In 1939, M. E. 
"Pinky" Berryh ill recommended t hat inter collegia te 
competition be d iscont inued in favor of an intramural 
program. The faculty endorsed this recommendation 
which was appr oved by the board and enforced by the 
administration. 

In the spring of 1957, Ber ryhill, after carefully 
considering the question £01' some three years, re­
quested permission from Dr. Ben son t o present a 
recommendation to the faculty that Harding again 
pal'ticipate in intercollegiate sports on the following 
conditions : (1) t here would be no curtailing of the 
excellent intramural pl'ogl'am , (2) there would be no 
subsidization or recruit ing of a thlet es, (3) the inter­
collegiate pr ogram would be under the jU1'isdiction of 
a faculty committee which would schedule games and 
see that the program functioned properly. 

Hugh Groover was appointed coach and Pinky 
Berryhill, Cliff Ganus, and Joe Pryor were appointed 
to serve as the faculty committee on athletics. Cecil 
Beck will continue to direct the intramural program 
which he has developed so much during his three years 
at Harding . All who know Hugh Gr oover realize not 
only his ability as a coa,ch but also that his chief in­
terest 1s in developing Christian cha racter. The de­
veloping of Ch ristian ch a racter w ill be the chief con­
cern of all those directly connected with athletics at 
Harding whether intramural or intercollegiate. 

I believe, along with many others, that it is pos­
sible to operate an intercollegiate program so that it 
can make a worthwhile contribution to those partici­
pating as well as to those who will be observing as 
sp~ctators. This past year at Harding many of the 
best athletes not only possessed real Christian character 
but they also ranked near the top in academic attain­
ment. 

From here and there • • • 

Robert E. Humphries (,48) is state counselor in 
X-ray in New Mexico, appointed by the American So­
ciety of X-ray Technicians. 

Dr. Henry Farrar (,48) now practices medicine in 
Castle Hayne, N. C., but plans to be a medical mission­
ary. 

Wanda Snodgrass Brown (,48) is a legal secretary 
and lives in Dallas, Texas. 

Ralph T. Denham (,49) is junior research associate 
in the Kettering Laboratory, University of Cincinnati. 

W. L. Wright (,49) has recorded at Eastern New 
Mexico University his thesis on "Bible Chairs in Texas 
and New Mexico." 

Dale C. Hessel' (,49) is teaching at the University 
of Kansas and working on his doctor's degree. 

Raymond G. Hawkins (,49) is employed by the 
Civil Aeronautics Administration in Oklahoma City, 
Okla. 

James L. Thomas ('50) teaches in high school and 
coaches at Armorel. 

Homer R. Horsman ('50) is working as an analyti­
cal chemist for Trans World Air Lines and living in 
Sheffield, Ala. 

Victor N. Broaddus ('50) is in Manila doing mis­
sionary work. 

Charles Draper ('50) is a high school teacher in 
Florence. Ala. 

Nathan D. Jackson ('50) preaches for the church 
in DeKalb, Texas. 

George D. Reagan ('50) is supervisor with the 
Good Foods Incorporated, Memphis, Tenn. 

Bert E. Shewmaker (,51) is doing accounting work 
at the Naval Air Station, Corpus Christi, Texas. 

James E. Porter (,51) is field auditor for Travelers 
Insurance Company, living in Charlotte, N. C. 

Mary K. King ('51) is chemist research assistant 
in cellulone chemistry, Memphis, Tenn. 

Garland D. Johnston (,51) is a test engineer at 
Convair Aircraft Company, living at Pamona, Calif. 

Charles B. Estes (,51) is teaching in the high 
school at Merryville, La. His wife, Delores Howe Estes 
(,53), is teaching in elementary school there. 

Margie Groover (,51) is now teaching in high 
school in Columbus, Ohio. 

Lester M. Balcom (,52) is principal for an elemen­
tary school in Wichita, Kans. 

Robert W. Manasco, Jr., (,52) is preaching for the 
church in Massillon, Ohio. 

Cleo R. Gilbert (,52) is teaching at Crowley Ridge 
Academy, Paragould, and preaching for the church at 
Walcott. 

Charles E. Cook ('52) is doing accounting work for 
the Magnolia Petroleum Company, Little Rock. 

Ann Slaughter (,52) is teaching grade school in 
her hometown of Oxford, Fla. She received her master's 
degree in August. 

Lloydene Sanderson (,52) is employed as a steno­
grapher by Pan American Petroleum Corporation and 
lives in Oklahoma City, Okla. 



HUGHES GOULD 

Alumni receive grants for study 
Three Harding alumni have been 

granted National Science Founda­
tion Scholarships for the 1957-58 
school year. 

Norman Hughes, '54, received a 
doctoral research scholarship in bi­
ology. This grant covers all tuition 
and fees plus a $2,500 stipend for 
living expenses. His research is an 
embryological and cytological study 
of salamanders. Norman will con­
tinue his graduate work at Emory 
University, Atlanta, Ga., where he 
has held a graduate assistantship 
the past two years. He received his 
M.S. degree in 1956. 

Immediate]y aft e r graduating 
f\'Onl Harding, NOl'man and his 
c1ass~nate, Nancy McDaniel, were 
malTl d and ta ught fol' one year at 
Georgia Christian Instit ute Va l­
dosta, Ga, For the past tw~ years 
NOl'man hal; preached for the church 
in Union City, Ga., while doing 
graduate work. 

Dale G, Gould, '49, l'eceived an 
aU-~xpense scholarship trom the 
Natlonal Science Foundation's pro­
gl'am to prepare better qualified 
and lUOl'e effective sci.ence teachers 
at the secondary leveL He will study 
at W b' . as lDgton University St. 
LOUIS, Mo. I 

, L~st SUUlmer Dale attended an 
In btut on the teaching of high 
sAch]oOi science at the University of 

l' (anSa H h . C h' e taug t SCIence at 
Sial'Ut ,~o., from 1949 to 1952, and 
H?:l~ ~~~~ofe has taught in Beebe 

William Fay Rushton, '53, re­
ceived a fellowship in physics for 
this summer and is attending a 
special summer institute for high 
school teachers of physics at Louisi­
ana State University. 

After receiving his B.s. degree 
in biology, he began teaching 
science and mathematics in the 
high school at Alton, Mo., during 
the regular session and doing grad­
uate study in the summer. He re­
ceived his M.A. degree in zoology 
from the University of Arkansas in 
1956. 

Bill is married to the former 
Joyce Baker of Searcy and they 
have two children - Teresa Ann, 
6, and Benjamin Scott, 5 months. 

RUSHTON 

Lost, strayed, stolen 
Anyone having information on 

the following, please notify the 
Alumni office. They are among OUr 
"lost. " 

Barnes, Robert H. '50 
Blackshear, Emmett C. '29 
Bragg, Faye, Mrs. '38 
Burgess, Woodrow H. '49 
Chambers, Marvalene '42 
Collier, Breland Ernest '53 
Cox, Willard McNeil '51 
Crittenden, Alivia Cora '49 
Crockett, Mary '52 
Crouch, Brodie '48 
Davis, Vertie Lee '37 
Daniels, Rufus '37 
Ellis, Frank '47 
Ellis, Mrs. Frank '51 
Gardner, Arthur Kay '35 
Gates, Denzil '53 
Gifford, Vonda Deronda '52 
Glenn, Donald '55 
Gossett, Mrs. H. M. '39 
Grady, W. Parnell '51 
Hall, James Harold '51 
Henry, Mrs. Lurlene '47 
Henry, Mrs. Lyda '50 
Hill, Sam P., Jr. '54 
James, Henry '56 
Johnson, Jerry Carroll '53 
Lamb, Nathan B. '48 
Lively, Jost '50 
McBride, Lawayne '52 
Mayfield, Dean Edmond '54 
Morrow, Richard Burt '53 
Nowell, Mrs. Marie Brannen '41 
Parham, Rebecca Jane '51 
Pearce, Leola M. '52 
Perry, Mrs. Morris '49 
Peterson, Mrs. G. G. '44 
Peyton, Bobby '51 
Porter, David '54 
Price, Lloyd '50 
Price, Mrs. Lloyd '48 
See, Howard Irvan '50 
Stone, Zane '51 
Stout, Roy F. '52 
Sturm, William Ralph '50 
Tate, Carl A. '47 
Teaster, Roy Payne '53 
Vines, Mrs. Bernie Leo '47 
Waldrum, J. Roy '30 
Wallace, Henry Frank '39 
Watson, Lloyd Cleveland '41 
Wilburn, James Roy '56 
Williams, Billy Earl '53 
Williams, Elliott Wallace '47 
Winter, Bob R '52 
Wisenbaker, Paul E. '50 
Woodruff, Mrs. Sidney '50 

...... -------------------------
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Tennessee CPAs 
elect Axel Swang 

Dr. Axel W. Swang, '46, head of 
the business administration depart­
ment at David Lipscomb College, 
Nashville, Tenn., has been appoint­
ed executive secretary of the Tenn­
essee Society of Certified Public Ac­
countants. 

From Harding College he went 
on to the University of Missouri, 
where he received the M.A. degree 
in 1947. 

Joining the Lipscomb faculty in 
1948, he was given leave of absence 
to complete his doctoral program 
from 1954 to 1956 and in August 
last year he was awarded the Ph.D. 
at the University of Alabama. 

Swang will continue as professor 
of business administration and head 
of the department at Lipscomb and 
also as minister of the Gilroy 
Church of Christ near Nashville. 

Headquarters for the Tennessee 
CPA Society is at Nashville, where 
Swang will serve approximately 425 
members in four chapters. 

The Alumni Office still 
needs help in locating lost is­
sues of the Petit Jean. We lack 
two copies - the 1933 and the 
1939 - of having complete 
files dating back to the '25 
yearbook. 

If you have an extra annual 
for these years, PLEASE help 
complete our office set by send­
ing it to us. 

Placement Office 
The Placement Office has infor­

mation on positions listed below. 
Details may be obtained from Dr. 
Roy Wellborne, director. 

In teaching: 
Rosebud, Mont. Elementary 

teachers and vocational agricul­
ture. 

North Syracuse, N. Y. - Beginning 
salary, $3,800. 

Titusville, Fla. Elementary, 
grades 1-8; remedial reading, 
grades 1-12; speech correction, 
grades 1-12; slow learners, pri­
mary and intermediate; guidance 
and counselor, elementary and 
secondary; school psychologist. 
Salary, $3,500 and up. 

Garden Grove, Calif. - Elementary 
teachers (about 85). Salary be­
ginning at $4,400. 

Modoc County, Calif. - Elementary 
teachers and secondary teachers. 
They welcome husband-and-wife 
combinations. Salaries run from 
$,3700 to $4,700 for beginning 
teachers. Salary depends upon lo­
cation. 

U. S. Department of Interior, Bu-
reau of Indian Affairs, Gallup, N. 

Mex. - Openings for approxi­
mately 750 teaching positions in 
the states of Arizona, Colorado, 
Utah, and New Mexico. Begin­
ning salary, $3,670. 

Chugwater, Wyo. - Commerce and 
home economics. Beginning sal­
ary, $4,000. 

Alta Loma, Texas Reading 
teacher, grades 7 and 8, high 
school mathematics or science or 
combination, social studies. Sal­
ary, $2,805, with a possible $400 
raise by the Texas Education De­
partment. 

Turrell, Ark. - Elementary and 
junior high English. Salary, $3,-
000 to $3,200. 

Beebe, Ark. - Science, biology, and 
general science and mathematics. 
Salary" $2,700 to $3,000. 

Holdredge, Neb. Elementary 
teachers; high school English, so­
cial studies, mathematics, and 
physical education. Salary, $3,200. 
Johnny Brown (BA '52) preaches 
at Holdredge and is interested in 
having Christian teachers locate 
there to help in church work. 
Only nine Christians are meeting 
there, so it is a good field for 
Christian teachers. 

Dramatic society 
elects D. Garner 

Don Garner, '51, instructor in 
speech at David Lipscomb College, 
Nashville, Tenn., was elected vice­
president of the national honorary 
dramatic society, Alpha Psi Omega, 
at its national convention in De­
cember. 

The election makes him editor of 
the society's quarterly publication. 
Don was also appointed to conduct 
a seminar on the place of honor 
fraternities in the American educa­
tional theater at the 1957 joint con­
vention of Alpha Psi Omega and 
the Speech Association of America. 

Don received the M.A. degree 
from Kent State University in 1953, 
where he combined teaching with 
graduate work in drama and speech. 
From 1953 to 1954 he did work to­
ward the doctoral degree at Ohio 
State University and directed the 
acting laboratory there. 

He joined the Lipscomb faculty 
as drama director in 1954, and with 
the exception of two years in the 
Army has been there since. Under 
Don's directio~ the Lipscomb Foot­
lighters have received high praise 
from the drama critic of the Nash­
ville Tennessean for their produc­
tions. He also directed a high school 
drama clinic for the Middle Tenn­
essee area of the Speech Association 
of Tennessee last fall, which has 
been reported in national drama 
publications. 
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Louise Zinser ('52) is a kindergarten teacher in a 
primary class of physically handicapped children. 

Rodney P. Wald (,52) is doing missionary work 
in Australia. 

Billy Joe Wilson ('53) teaches in the high school 
in Roy, N. Mex. He has a hobby of collecting snakes 
(poisonous included) to study their various habits. 

H. Kenneth Rhodes ('53) is doing graduate work 
at Eastern New Mexico University, Portales, N. Mex. 

Mary Daniels ('53) was reported in the last bulle­
tin to be teaching music and social studies in the fifth 
and sixth grades. She teaches music in grades one to 
six in five schools in Howard County, Md. 

Elmer E. Belcher ('53) is teaching in high school 
in Des Moines, N. Mex. 

Philip M. Morrow ('53) is employed in the indus­
trial engineering department of Armco Steel Corpora­
tion, Middletown, Ohio. 

Jimmy R. Noonan ('53) is an Air Intelligence Of­
ficer with the U.S. Navy, now serving overseas. 

Alfred C. Brittain ('53) is principal of the elemen­
tary school at Bernie, Mo. 

Lester B. Brittell ('53) is a missionary in Northern 
Rhodesia, Central Africa. 

Eugene F. Nelson, Jr., ('53) is employed as casual­
ty underwriter and office manager of Southern Insurors, 
Incorporated in Fort Smith. 

Jutta Maria Reich ('53) was a staff member in 
charge of the children's and women's program last sum­
mer on ooard the "US Gen. W. C. Langfitt," which 
brought 1,000 immigrants to the United States. 

Billy B. Ford (,54) is in the U. S. Air Force in the 
radar field for the control of air traffic stationed at 
Orffutt Air Force Base, Neb. 

Ted D. Mills (,54) was discharged from the service 
on March 2 and plans to move to Crothersville, Ind. 

Johnny Figgins ('55) is with the Ethyl Corpora­
tion, Baton Rouge, La. working as an analytical chemist 
in the Research and Development Department 

Glen ('53) and Kathryn Privett ('55) Olbricht 
now live in Ironton, Ohio, where Glenn preaches for the 
church. 

Sam ('55) and Joan Hayes ('56) are in the music 
department at York College, Neb. 

James Griffith ('55) is now teaching in Bland 
High School, Bland, Mo. 

Ola Grace Noblin ('56) is now teaching in the Dixie 
Consolidated School, Lake City. 

John H. Hall ('56) is doing graduate work at the 
. University of Tulsa. 

Ann Sawyer (,56) is secretary to Director of 
Records, a division of the general land office of the 
state of Texas, Austin. 

Don Goodwin ('56) is teaching in the business de­
partment of Croton-Harmon High School, Croton-on­
Hudson, New York. 

Richard D. Otey ('56) is employed by Republic 
Steel Corporation, Cleveland, Ohio. 

Robert Younger ('56) is teaching in the ·public 
school system of Effingham, Ill. 

Dewayne (,57) and Jane Russell (,57) Davenport 
live in West Chester, Penn., where Dewayne is preach­
ing for the church. He thinks the Northeast is truly a 
mission field. 

Martha Clayton'D,avis ('56) live&t.in North Little 
Rock and teaches in the local high school 

Benny Bristow (,57) is minister of the church at 
Winnsboro, Texas. 

June Pierce Corbin ('56)· is employed by the Mer­
chants and Planters National Bank of Sherman, Texas. 

Carolyn Goodgion (,58), employed by Delta Air 
Lines Incorporated, is living in St. Louis, Mo. 

Joe H. Marlin, Jr., (58) is working with the Atomic 
Energy Commission in Chicago, Ill. 

Floriece G. Adams ('59) is employed by Norwall 
Hospital in Norwall, Conn .. 

Born 
Daughter, Amanda, to Clyde E. and Ann Scar­

borough Johnson on October 22, 1956, at Corsicana4 
Texas. 

Daughter, Pamela Jeane, to Mr. and Mrs. Paul 
Moore on February 12, 1956, at Wheatley. 

Son, Bruce, to William Alfred and Mary Doris Gib­
son Morris, 1956, at Garden Grove, Calif. 

Son, James Robert, to Alvin and Cathy Stubble­
field Moudy on May 6, 1956, at Happy, Texas. 

Daughter, Valerie Ann, to Mr. and Mrs. Maurice 
J. Murphy on June 5, 1956, at Biggers. 

Son, John Edward, to James and Sue Saunders 
Nugent on September 27, 1956, at Winnsboro, La. 

Son, Mark Anthony, to Willie and Betty Scrivner 
O'Bannion on August 14, 1956, at Shawnee, Kans. 

Daughter, Glenda Teresa, to Vernon and Catherine 
Franks Pittman on April 26, 1956, at Fayetteville. 

Daughter, Rene, to Clinton and Bonnie Bergner 
Rutherford on March 8, 1956, at Mendham, N. J. 

Son, John M., Jr., to John M. and Dorthy Zazzi 
Richardson on September 8, 1956, at Clarksville, Tenn. 

Daughter, Terri Suzanne, to Mr. and Mrs. Norman 
E. Robinson on October 28, 1956, at Stillwater, Okla. 

Son, Reginald Lewis, to George and Janavee Rogers 
Snure on April 20, 1956, at Beamsville, Ontario, Canada. 

Son, Kimmy Steven, to Mr. and Mrs. Thurston J. 
Smith on August 1,1956, at Valley Station, Ky. 

Daughter, Sheri Wilma, to Mr. and Mrs. Frederick 
William Fogg, Jr., on August 12, 1956, at Jacksonville 
Beach, Fla. 

Daughter, Janice Marie, to J. J. and Bernice Cope­
land Pollock on September 13, 1956, at Valdosta, Ga. 

Son, Andrew Austin, to Jack and Nancy Dance 
Smith on November 7,1956, at Alexandria, La . 

Son, David Lee, to Gene C. and Marjorie Harwood 
Hancock, Jr., on September 14, 1956, at Wichita, Kans. 

Daughter, Cheryyl Clarice, to Mr. and Mrs. William 
R. Herren on April 14, 1956, at Corpus Christi, Texas. 

Daughter, Patricia Delaine, to Mr. and Mrs. Rich­
ard N. Johnson on August 25,1956, at Ft. Worth, Texas. 

Son, Alan Goodrum, to Troy and Evelyn Goodrum 
Kinningham on April 18, 1956, at Leach, Tenn. 

Daughter, Cheri Jean, to Mr. and Mrs. Harold Al­
ton Madden on March 8, 1956, at Beedeville. 

Daughter, Janis, to H. B. and Ermyl McFadden 
Pearle on June 19, 1956, at Beedeville. 

Daughter, Rhonda Lynn, to Raymond G. and Laura 
Jean Gwin Hawkins on September 16, 1956, at Okla­
homa City, Okla. 



Daughter, Shara Lynn, to Mr. and Mrs. Truel Har­
ris on November 5, 1956, at Maryland Heights, Mo. 

Son, Clayton Daniel, Jr., to Clayton Daniel and 
Gay Sue Willis Bowers on March 22, 1956, at Beau­
mont, Texas. 

Son, Terry Lynn, to Vernon and Shirley Dean 
Young Bolin on August 15, 1956, at Bellefonte. 

Son, Charles Edwin, Jr., to Charles Edwin and 
Carolyn Huggins Smith on February 19, 1956, at De­
Queen. 

Son, Barry Eugene, to Norman G. and Sue Wind­
sor Belt on September 26, 1956, at Little Rock. 

Son, Jerry Michael, to Guy T. and Ginger Lee El­
liott, Jr., on October 20, 1956, at Monroe, La. 

Daughter, Patricia Sue, to Don and LaRae Ivern 
Campbell Perkey on January 7, 1956, at Jonesboro. 

Daughters, Mary Jean and Martha Jane, to Mr. 
and Mrs. James E. Shock on August 11,1956, at Weath­
erford, Texas. 

Daughter, Deborah Lynn, to Ben and Cathy Stogs­
dill Stinson on November 23,1956, at Los Angeles, Calif. 

Daughter, Amy, to Mr. and Mrs. William H. Bell 
on July 6, 1956, at St. Joseph, Mo. 

Daughter, Debbie Ann to Mr. and Mrs. Raymond 
O. Huddleston in January 1956 at Augusta, Kans. 

Daughter, Mary Dona, to Joe G. and Marian Camp 
McCaleb on July 12, 1956, at Fayette, Ala. 

Daughter, Darcy Mae, to Neal E. and Ida Hazlett 
Roberts on June 16, 1956, at Arvada, Colo. 

Son, Robert Bradley, to B. D. and Gwendolyn Amos 
Smith on May 29, 1956, at Port Arthur, Texas. 

Son, Samuel Cleveland, to Lowell E. and Mary 
Burns Blankenship on October 10, 1956, at Decatur, Ala. 

Son, Kevin French, to Doyle W. and Katherine 
Johnson Boyd on February 11, 1957, at Sayre, Okla. 
Rogers Houser on March 23,1956, at Kansas City, Mo. 

Son, Richard F., Jr., to Mr. and Mrs. Richard F. 
Salmon on July 8, 1956, at Houston, Texas 

Son, Gregory Scott, to Charles M. and Geraldine 
McLeod Thompson on September 19, 1956, at Mont­
gomery, Ala. 

BULLETIN-Harding College 

..... --ALUMNI NEWS -_ .... 

Vol. XXXI June 1957 No. 15 

ENTERED AS SECOND·CLASS MATTER JULY 2B, 1934, 
UNDER ACT OF AUGUST 24, 1912. PUBLISHED TWICE 
MONTHLY BY HARDING COLLEGE, SEARCY, ARKANSAS, 
IN FEBRUARY, MARCH, MAY, JUNE, AUGUST, AND 
NOVEMBER; MONTHLY IN REMAINING MONTHS. 

Son, Philip Milton, to Coleman and June Taylor 
Lemmons on June 24, 1956, at Culver City, Calif. 
Maxwell on January 31,1957, at Dearborn, Mich. 

Son, Kenneth David, to Douglass and Charline 
Foreman Gunselman on January 17, 1956, at Winter 
Park, Fla. 

Daughter, Sherry Anne, to Lester M. and Laura 
Perrin Balcolm on January 18, 1956, at Wichita, Kans. 

Daughter, Linda Jo, to Joseph and Miona Jean 
Shaw Burks on July 23, 1956, at Norwalf, Calif. 

Daughter, Paula Louise, to Mr. and Mrs. James 
Bridgeman on August 5, 1956, at Nashville, Tenn. 

Daughter, Rebecca Ann, to Burl and Mary Evelyn 
Hayes Curtis on August 28, 1956, at Greenville, S. C. 

Son, Howell C., Jr., to Howell and Barbara Jean 
Watson on December 11, 1956, at Gainsville, Taxes. 

Son, David Earl, to Thomas and Mary Nell Hogg 
Prewett on June 5,1956, at Gurdon. 

Son, Gincy Lee, to Phillip and Wanda Jean Law­
son Ownbey on January 29, 1956, at Cleveland Tenn. 

Daughter, Cathey Kay, to Bill and Madge King 
Cloud on March 23,1957, at Searcy. 

Son, Mark Alan, to Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Roe 
on May 7, 1956, at Pittsburg, Penn. 

Son, Robert Lawrence to Mr. and Mrs. Dudley Sul­
livan on July 31, 1956, at Casper, Wyo. 

Son, Donald Wayne, to Mr. and Mrs. James L. 
Thomas on March 25,1956, at Armorel. 

Son, Gary Glendale, to Mr, and Mrs. Noah Sparks, 
Jr., on January 8,1956, at Clinton, Okla. 

Daughter, Carol Jeannette, to Dean and Gleriavee 
Eubanks Curtis on November 18, 1956, at Judsonia. 

Son Mark Wayne, to Mr. and Mrs. Coy V. Camp­
bell on June 23, 1956, at Winchester, Ky. 

Daughter, Karen Jean, to Mr. and Mrs. Kelley B. 
Doyle on January 30, 1956, at Henderson, Tenn. 

Son, Hollis, Jr., to Mr. and Mrs. Hollis D. Elliott, 
1956, at Newport. 

Daughter, Linda Marie, to Mr. and Mrs. Cleo R. 
Gilbert on August 14,1956, at Paragould. 
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